
— order ECB to pay the appellant 100 % reimbursement of 
medical costs sustained since 2006 in relation to her 
sickness; 

— order ECB to pay the appellant the default interest at a rate 
of 8 % of the amount awarded; 

— order ECB to pay all costs. 

Action brought on 23 July 2012 — ZZ v Commission 

(Case F-77/12) 

(2012/C 319/32) 

Language of the case: Bulgarian 

Parties 

Applicant: ZZ (represented by: R. Nedin, lawyer) 

Defendant: European Commission 

Subject-matter and description of the proceedings 

Annulment of the decision not to admit the applicant to the 
assessment tests in the context of the EPSO/AD/208/11 
competition. 

Form of order sought 

— Annulment of the implicit decision to reject the complaint 
of 18 January 2012 and of the decision of the competition 
jury of 10 May 2012, because they infringe the principles of 
equal treatment and equal opportunities, and the removal of 
the legal consequences of the contested decisions. 

Action brought on 26 July 2012 — ZZ v Commission 

(Case F-79/12) 

(2012/C 319/33) 

Language of the case: Dutch 

Parties 

Applicant: ZZ (represented by: J. Duvekot, lawyer) 

Defendant: European Commission 

Subject-matter and description of the proceedings 

Annulment of the Commission’s decisions to dismiss the 
applicant from his functions and to reduce the amount of his 
pension following disciplinary proceedings brought finding an 
infringement of Article 11 of the Staff Regulations 

Form of order sought 

— Annul the decisions of 29 September 2011; 

— order the Commission to pay the costs. 

Action brought on 26 July 2012 — ZZ v EIT 

(Case F-80/12) 

(2012/C 319/34) 

Language of the case: English 

Parties 

Applicant: ZZ (represented by: L. Levi, A. Blot, lawyers) 

Defendant: European Institute of Innovation and Technology 
(EIT) 

Subject-matter and description of the proceedings 

The annulment of the decision assigning the Applicant to a 
different job position. 

Form of order sought 

— Annul the decision appointing the Appellant as adviser as 
announced to him on 16 September 2011, and confirmed 
by his updated job description as communicated to him on 
6 October 2011; 

— if needed, annul the implicit decision rejecting the Appel­
lant’s complaint, which he lodged on 16 December 2011; 

— order the Defendant to pay all costs. 

Action brought on 30 July 2012 — ZZ v EIB 

(Case F-82/12) 

(2012/C 319/35) 

Language of the case: Italian 

Parties 

Applicant: ZZ (represented by: L. Isola, lawyer) 

Defendant: European Investment Bank 

Subject-matter and description of the proceedings 

Annulment of the Adjudication Panel’s decision dismissing the 
applicant’s appeal against the result of the second overall 
appraisal of his work for 2007.
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